GLEN LAKE PROTECTIVE ASSOCIATION

General Membership Meeting September 10, 2018

Board Members Present: Paul McPhillips, Bud Taylor, Ryan Windelspecht, Linda Clark, Michele Mayer, Ron Kuhl, Virginia Etu, Bill Miller, Sue Herlihy and Paul Derby.

Meeting opened at 7 pm by president, Paul McPhillips.

President's report: Paul McPhillips thanked outgoing president Paul Derby and outgoing board member Ken Minges for their many years of outstanding service.

Secretary's report: Paul Derby made one correction: Naiad is an invasive lake plant even though it's native. Motion to accept 8/6/18 minutes with the correction made by Bud Taylor. Seconded by Paul Derby and passed.

Membership report: Linda Clark said 186 out of 304 households have responded with 319 members. \$5050 has been collected for dues and \$7605 for lake maintenance for a total of \$12655.

Treasurer's Report: Paul M introduced and welcomed new treasurer Ryan Windelspecht who will complete Carol Snyder's term. Ryan will give a treasurer's report next meeting.

Standing Committees:

Dam Committee: No report.

Environmental Committee: Paul McPhillips gave report for Paul Derby and Margaret Wallace. Aqualogic is removing milfoil. We don't have permission from DEC for them to also remove curly pondweed. If you do it yourself, Lorraine Stein and Dean Boucher both said pondweed has to be pulled out by roots and it's very hard to pull. Just removing seedpods doesn't help because pods grow back very quickly. Comment by another lake resident was that Aqualogic may need more oversight to be sure they're doing a thorough job in areas of milfoil removal.

Paul M said SOLitude will do a whole-lake plant survey in late Oct and GLPA will meet with DEC in Dec to start working on treatment plan for next year. Linda Clark suggested we all write individual letters to DEC advocating need for whole-lake chemical treatment against both milfoil and curly pondweed.

There is no topographical map of bottom of Lake. Paul M will look into a milfoil buoy for St Mary's Bay and whether bubblers affect milfoil growth.

Nominating committee: No report

Ny-glenlake.org website and Facebook: No report.

CSLAP: Stuart Allen said program is expanding and will provide even more valuable lake quality information as it goes on. He's testing fen/inlet area this Wed and needs volunteers to help him. See him after the meeting if you can help.

Sunshine: No report.

Events: Sue Herlihy said next event is Christmas Party. She has to check with Christine but it will probably be 12/3/18 at the Docksider. Flyers will be mailed.

Welcome packets for new residents: See Linda Clark after meeting if you need one for yourself or new neighbor.

Old Business:

Proposed septic transfer law: There is Town of Queensbury workshop (not public meeting) on 9/17/18. Paul M will go There is no law yet. Next GLPA meeting is 10/1/18. Paul said we hope to have Tony Metivier and Kathy Bozony available to answer questions.

Water testing through ACC for presence of chlorine is ongoing. Paul said we did 2 tests last year and 3 so far this year. 4th will be done next week. Water tests is June, July, Aug and Sept 2018 and 2019 will give us a baseline.

New Business:

Town of Queensbury is looking into **Noise/nuisance ordinance** (including boat size and horsepower). For now, call sheriff's dept and report a problem as disturbance of the peace. This will be discussed more next meeting.

Other Business: None

Motion to adjourn made by Ron Kuhl. Meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm. **Next meeting** will be 10/1/18 at Warren Co Municipal Ctr Room 5-110.

Submitted by Michele Mayer, recording secretary